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A Productive fraternal meeting between Al Ain University and
General Authority of Youth and Sports Welfare

H.E. Ibrahim Abdul Malik, General Secretary of the General Authority of Youth & Sports
Welfare, received Dr. Noor El Deen Atatreh- the Chancellor of Al Ain University of Science and
Technology, within a fraternal meeting where they discussed a number of common interest
topics, which would enhance the cooperation prospects between both parties.

The General Secretary greeted AAU Chancellor stressing on the importance of this visit which
would contribute to the deepening of cooperation at the level of exchanging experiences in the
fields of youth and sports, he also praised the role of Al Ain University of Science and
Technology in strengthening the role of youth and sports in the community.

For his part, Dr. Atatreh praised the leading role of the General Authority of Youth & Sports



Welfare in providing a positive environment and taking care of the youth, valuing the efforts and
unlimited support provided to the Al Ain University of Science and Technology by the authority
in regards to the sports aspects and working to develop the physical and mental capabilities of
youth.

Both parties called for ongoing communication in order to serve the interests of the two
institutions, such as organizing awareness lectures and seminars for administrative staff at the
Public Authority. On the other hand, organizing training courses for university’s students to
develop their physical skills and their abilities and offering them the opportunity to participate in
sports tournaments.

At the end of the meeting, Dr. Atatreh provided his special thanks for H.E Ibrahim Abdul Malik
for his kind reception.
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